
Meet the Greens!

Caroline Place has been a girl member for 13 years in Troop 1759 in Service 
Unit 674. She served as a National Presiding Officer at GSUSA’s 56th National 
Council Session in 2023, and as a voting delegate at the 57th virtual NCS in 
October 2024. Caroline recently graduated from Blue Valley North High School. 
She plans to attend Northwestern University and study in their prestigious 
undergraduate theatre program.

Caroline’s project aimed to improve childhood literacy through theatre! She 
created fun, free scripts that improve children’s reading fluency. The scripts 
teach skills that all kids need to build strong, supportive relationships; positive 
interactions in their communities; and better mental, physical, and social well-
being. 

The scripts are available worldwide on a website, free of charge. By combining 
the power of theatre and reading, she hopes to improve literacy and life skills 
for young students in a fun, interactive way!
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“Because of Girl Scouts, I’ve learned the importance of both using my voice, and listening to 
others. Girl Scouts gave me opportunities to speak on local and national stages, and to meet other 

girls from all over the world, whose powerful stories and talents inspire me every day. I am so 
proud to be a Girl Scout!”


